
 

 
 
8 September 2021 
 
 
 

• The return to onsite learning for Year 12 students 

• Arrangements for Year 11 students studying a Unit 3/4 subject 

• Continued arrangements for all other students 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
 
With today’s announcement by the Victorian Government, we will welcome back our Year 12 students this 
term.  On Friday 10 September all Year 12 VCE students will return to onsite learning. Year 12 VCAL 
students will return to onsite classes on Monday 13 September. Year 12s will be expected to be at school all 
day.  
 
Year 11s studying a Unit 3/4 class will be expected to attend the Unit 3/4 class on site. These students will 
have the option of learning at home or being supervised at school for their other classes.  
 
Existing arrangements for supervision of Year 7 -11 students will continue.  A reminder that the Year 7- 11 
students (other than those studying a Unit 3/4 subject) who are attending onsite must be the children of 
essential workers, vulnerable or have poor/no internet.  
 
The Canteen will be open next week with limited options.  
 
We understand the difficulty that changes in arrangements places on families, staff and students. We will 
continue to do our best to adapt and face the challenges ahead.  Thank you for your continued support. 

 
 
Kind regards 
 

 
Michelle Brodrick 
Principal 


